Applying for OPT 
All checklist items listed directly below must be done in order to complete the OPT process. Once you have these together, stop by the Admissions Office.

· A completed I-765 Form. Please see the instructions below. ( http://www.uscis.gov/i-765)

· A letter from your academic department recommending you as an OPT candidate. 

· All I-20s ever issued to you, including those from previous schools, please bring copies and originals.

· Your passport, F-1 visa, and I-94 card and copies.
· Any employment authorization cards you may have previously received (OPT, economic hardship, etc.)

· Two passport-style photographs taken no earlier than 30 days prior to submitting you application to DHS. 
· $410 check or money order made payable to Department of Homeland Security. In the subject or memo line, write I-765 (see sample in this packet).

· If you would like to be notified by USCIS via email and/or text message that your Form I-765 has been accepted, simply complete an E-Notification of Application/Petition Acceptance (Form G-1145), and attaching it to the first page of their I-765 application.

· Bring this information to the International Programs Office so that a NEW I-20 with OPT authorization can be printed for you. 

When completing the I-765 form:

· Check the box indicating that you are applying for “permission to accept employment”.

· For Item 1, write your family name [ last or surname] in ALL CAPS

· For Item 3 (very important), use the mailing address of International Programs Office to receive your OPT card, which is as follows:

Williams Baptist College

Office of International Programs

56 McClellan Dr.

Walnut Ridge, AR 72476-8155

· If you have no response for a particular item, write “N/A”.
· For Item 16:

· Enter ( c ) ( 3 ) ( B ). For Post-Completion OPT

· Be sure to sign the form IN BLUE INK and between the lines, not letting it touch the lines and provide your telephone number and the date you signed.
· AFTER gathering all the materials, and visiting the admissions office, photocopy all of your documents, and mail the application here, within 30 days!

USCIS

PO Box 660867

Dallas, TX 75266

What Happens after I mail my application?

Keep in mind that WBC recommends your approval for OPT and helps you through the process, but only the Department of Homeland Security (DHS) can approve your application. Therefore, after WBC has processed your application, you are still responsible to send it to DHS and wait for approval in the form of the OPT card.

About two weeks after you mail your Opt application, you will receive a Notice of Action (or receipt) from DHS. The letter will you give you a receipt number that begins with LIN. You may use that number to check the status of your application at My Case Status. ( http://egov.uscis.gov/cris/Dashboard/CaseStatus.do )

If your application is approved, DHS will end your OPT card via postal mail to the address you provided on your I-765 form. DHS is permitted to take up to 120 days to issue your card. Wait times are generally shorter, however, and most students receive their cards within two to three months. If you have waited more than 90 days for your OPT card, please notify the International Programs Office for assistance. 
